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CHAIRMANSHIP OF THE PERMANENT COOUNCIL 
FOR THE PERIOD BEGINNING JULY 1, 2012

The Secretariat of the Permanent Council presents its compliments to the permanent missions of the member states and has the honor to forward herewith a copy of Note Ref:6/20/1, dated June 27, 2012, received from the Permanent Mission of Jamaica advising that its new Permanent Representative will present credentials during the week of July 16 to 20, 2012.

Article 5 of the Permanent Council’s Rules of Procedure states that “[i]f the state to which the chairmanship corresponds does not have a principal representative, the vice chairman shall serve as chairman.  If the state to which the vice chairmanship corresponds does not have a principal representative, the principal representatives of the states in reverse alphabetical order shall serve in turn as vice chairman on an acting basis.  The incumbency of such substitute in either office shall terminate with the arrival in the Permanent Council of the principal representative of the state to which that office pertains by right.”

In keeping with the aforementioned rules, the Permanent Representative of the Plurinational State of Bolivia, Ambassador Diego Pary, will serve as chair of the Permanent Council from July 1, 2012 until the arrival of the Permanent Representative of Jamaica.
As established in the aforementioned Article 5, during the chairmanship of Ambassador Diego Pary, the Permanent Representative of Belize, Ambassador Nestor Mendez, will assume the vice chairmanship.
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